Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Medicine has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Peter N. Butler, MD, FACS on December 12, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 250, of the December 28, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the Board’s opinion regarding the applicability of section 464.003(19)(b), F.S., and its impact on the scope of practice for a registered nurse working under his supervision. The Board reviewed the Petition as its public meeting held on February 3, 2023, in Jacksonville, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on March 13, 2023, declined to issue a declaratory statement in response to Dr. Peter Butler’s Petition because the Board does not have authority to enforce the applicable statutory provision and because he is seeking a Declaratory Statement to determine the conduct of another person. The Petition for Declaratory Statement is hereby dismissed.
A copy of the Final Order may be obtained by contacting: Paul Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253 or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov. 
